	Date: 27th September 2019



Our Reference: 2019/0625/L
Enquiries to: Neil McDonald

rg+p Ltd

Waterloo House

71 Princess Road West

Leicester

LE1 6TR
	[image: image1]

	
	Development Management
London Borough of Camden
Camden Town Hall

Judd Street
London
WC1H 9JE

 

Tel: 020 7974 2061

Neil.McDonald@camden.gov.uk

 

 

Development Management
planning@camden.gov.uk
www.camden.gov.uk/planning

	 
	 

	
	 


Dear rg+p Ltd
4 Guilford Place WC1N 1EA - Listed building consent approval ref. 2019/0625/L
Further to the Council’s grant of listed building consent dated 13/09/2019 under reference 2019/0625/L, it has been brought to my attention that there is an informative attached to that consent which gives misleading and inaccurate information. The informative I refer to is the first of six following the three conditions attached to the consent and states the Council’s reasons for granting listed building consent. The first paragraph of that informative states “The site is a 19th-century townhouse, listed grade II and making a positive contribution to the Bloomsbury Conservation Area, now used as student accommodation”. I should like to clarify that this statement contains two errors; firstly that the site is not a 19th century townhouse but does as the listing description states, date from the late 18th century; and secondly that the use of the site is not student housing but permanent residential accommodation under use class C3. Indeed the floorplans accompanying the application show the building laid out as 13 self-contained flats and not student accommodation.
For the avoidance of doubt these errors in the informative do not in any way affect the status of the listed building works shown in the application as having been approved or the Council’s reasons for having granted its approval. The objective of this letter is merely to draw attention to the factual errors as above described so that they do not cause any confusion or misunderstanding to anyone having cause to reference the listed building consent notice in the future. A copy of this letter has therefore been placed alongside the decision notice and other related documentation on the public file where it will remain.
Yours sincerely
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Neil McDonald
Team Manager, South Area
Development Management
